
January 8, 2016 

U.S. NRC Region 1 
Attention: Licensing Assistant Team 
475 Allendale Road 
King of Prussia, PA 19406-1415 

RE: Request for change o/RSO to license No.47-23065-01/tJJIJ a.,o:A,3 / 

Licensing Assistant Team: 

This letter serves as a formal request for an amendment to our current NRCS license No. 
47-23065-01. I would like to make a change of the RSO. 

We would like to change our Radiation Safety Officer (RSO) from Wade Naylor to Randy 
Means. Randy has been an employee since 2015 and is well versed in the rules and 
regulations as they pertain to the use, storage and maintenance of our Troxler nuclear 
density gauges. Randy has recently completed the RSO training course and he has taken 
the position of Safety Director for our company. His position requires him to deal with 
safety control of our company making him the logical person. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Wade Naylor at 
wnaylor@thrashereng.com or at his Office: 304.731.4011 

Sincerely, 

THE THRASHER GROUP, INC. 

Chad M. Riley, PE 
Principal in Charge 
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O Please provide to this office within 30 days of your receipt of this card 

A copy of your action has been forwarded to our License Fee. & Accounts Receivable 
Branch, who will contact you separately if there is a fee issue involved . 

. Your actio~ has been assigned Mail Control Number 0--Pao/tJ, 
When calling to inquire about this action, please refer to this control number. 
You may call us on (610) 337-5398, or 337-5260. 

NRC FORM 532 (RI) 

(6-96) 

Sincerely, 
Licensing Assistance Team Leader 


